	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2016/3168/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	
Robert Lester

	The Square Pig

30-32 Procter Street

Holborn

London
WC1V 6NZ


	Proposal(s)

	Extension of existing external seating area and the provision of external lighting.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	1. Increased noise impact (including impact on flats above).
2. Increased light pollution (including impact on flats above).
3. Increased litter and smoke pollution and broken glass.
4. The extended fence posts with lighting will look cheap.

Case Officer’s Response
1. This external seating area is existing. It was granted permission in 2008 (ref:  2008/0203/P). The proposed alterations and lighting are a minor alteration and would not impact on the amenity of existing residents over-and-above the existing situation. There are no planning restrictions on the hours of use of the terrace, but the licensed hours of the entire premises are 10.00-23.00 Mondays to Saturdays and 12.00-22.30 Sundays. These hours of operation are considered to be reasonable and are not likely to result in a significant amenity impact on neighbours. The Council’s Environmental Health department has been consulted on this application and has no objection on the grounds of noise impact.
2. The new LED fairy lights would increase external lighting on the terrace. Details of the lighting have been submitted and it is considered that the increased lighting would not materially impact on the amenity of neighbours including residents above. A planning condition shall be applied requiring the lighting to be turned off when the premises are closed. The Council’s Environmental Health department has been consulted on this application and has no objection on the grounds of light impact. It should also be noted that the amended plan shows a reduction in the width of the new lighting area.
3. The external searing area is existing and is used as an external smoking area at present. The alterations would not materially increase the level of smoke pollution. The alterations would not result in increased broken glass. 

4. The extended posts would match the design and paint finish of the existing posts and would therefore harmonise well with the character and appearance of the site.  It should also be noted that the amended plan shows a reduction in the width of the new lighting area.

	Recommendation:- Grant planning permission


